SIR 169 EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING MINUTES    Date: October 8, 2024

Big SIR called the meeting to order at 10:04 am

ATTENDING:  Frank Bavaro; Manny Contino; ; Ed Dorn; John Eleazarian; Duane Evans; Jim Forden, Ted Fox; Roy Grijalva; Jim Hiney, Bernie Hollenbeck; Bob Large; Nick Lopez; Luis Rodriguez; Ernie Sopp; Roger Stewart

Guest(s):  None today

· BIG SIR REPORT:  Ernie Sopp: 1)  Gave a brief report re the Statewide meeting in Lafayette.  There was a negative response to the proposed strategy to increase membership by broadening the image of SIR. The issues were not addressed and tabled for future study. 2) Further it was reported that the statewide organization has to  pay a $55K premium for liability insurance which has seriously cut into operating reserves. 3) Regarding our own chapter issues with luncheon attendance, letters have been sent to the members who have not been coming to the luncheons and as a result not paying dues, requiring that the dues be paid by today’s meeting.  Those men who have not complied with this instruction will be dropped from our Roster.

LITTLE SIR. REPORT:  John Eleazarian, 1) Announced that our luncheon speaker for November will be Paul Ogden, a pioneer in deaf education, university professor, and author of  The Silent Garden. Bullard Talent will be entertaining us again at our Christmas luncheon.

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING:  MSC to approve as submitted.

SECRETARY REPORT:  Jim Forden reported: 1) Currently, we have 147 inducted and Active Members. 2) He distributed a draft of the new Directory, which opened discussion on the viability of publishing the document.  Following discussion, it was determined that in the interest of information privacy, the publication should be discontinued coupled with continuing updates of the membership data electronically provided to the members of the BEC.

TREASURE'S REPORT:  Nick Lopez: 1) Distributed our September 2024 Treasury Statement, which reported luncheon receipts of $2,045.00, $94.00 in 50/50 receipts and $20.00 in dues during the month. Expenses for the period totaled $2,378.28, leaving a checkbook balance off $9,312.55 and an additional $100.00 of Petty Cash. 2) Following a brief discussion of related issues, he offered to research our Tax ID # with our bank when he makes our next deposit.

ACTIVITIES:  Ed Dorn reported that: 1) The Golf Schedule for 2025 is under development, subject to confirmations from the various golf courses which we include in our outings.  2) He reminded the Board, that he is still interested in being replaced as the Activities chairman and asked that the Board assist in finding someone to take over the assignment.

MEMBERSHIP:  Jim Hiney reported that he has received an application for membership from Kevin Jones and a second from NNNNN,  and following a brief summary of their resume’s, requested that these two men be approved for induction. MSC to approve for induction.  

SUNSHINE REPORT:   Bernie Hollenbeck reported that: 1) He had called in a total of 86 for todays luncheon. 2) He then reported that Ed Diaz continues to suffer some significant medical related issues, and that he has been informed that Duane Oberquell has passed away. 3)  Pardinis have informed us that the price per luncheon will be increased to $23.85 for 2025.  Following brief discussion, even given the cost increase, it was MSC to keep the price to members at $25 per lunch. 

Adjourned at  10:58 am     
 
RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED:  Jim Forden, Secretary, 
